The Multi-National Women’s Liberation Group 
The Multi-National Women’s Liberation Group (MNWLG) was started in Athens, in January, 1975, by a few small groups of English-speaking women interested in the Women’s Movement. These groups soon combined and began meeting at various places, with more and more women attending, until in October of 1975, a proper meeting-place was rented and the Women’s Center was born. 
A rotating steering committee organized monthly meetings on many different topics, with discussion groups and invited speakers. A monthly newsletter called OUT (Outrageous Utopian Thinking) was put out between 1975-1985, when the group disbanded. A library was set up with books and files of feminist information. Contact was made with women’s groups in Greece and abroad. Members of the MNWLG worked with them on joint projects, and joined them in conferences and women’s marches. In 1983 our group participated in a Greek Women’s Lobby which was part of a larger Network on women’s issues in the EEC co-ordinated in Brussels by the Center for Research on European Women (CREW). 
The MNWLG activities were written up in newspapers and highlighted on TV and radio programs. Two books were put out: The bi-lingual children’s book I Want to Fly, and three editions of the widely circulated information book Foreign Women in Greece, which was written in response to surveys on the experience and needs of these women.

Many “sub-groups” involving members grew out of the MNWLG, such as the Non-Sexist Education Group, which held presentations at schools; the Network Directory, a practical guidebook for foreigners; the Women’s Writing Workshop; Co-counseling and Consciousness-raising groups; a group on Growing Older in Greece (GROWL); a theater group, and others. 
The largest and longest-lasting of these groups was the Cross-Cultural Association (CCA), which focused on the raising of cross-cultural children and soon branched out to include men. It was legalized as an independent organization in 1979 and papers were presented on the group’s findings at the International Symposium “The Child in the World of Tomorrow” held in Athens that same year. The CCA held regular meetings at various venues and put out its own quarterly newsletter between 1980-1990.

The newsletters, surveys, pamphlets, articles and other documents relating to the above groups have been digitized and stored in a Dropbox. The link for accessing it is https://www.dropbox.com/sh/odimsutcm47ic4d/AAD6itzdwedim03VaCY5DDFUa?dl=0
Original (hard copy) material is now housed in several libraries: The Schlesinger Library at Harvard/Radcliffe in Cambridge, Mass., U.S.A. (www.radcliffe.harvard.edu);   The Library for the Equality of the Sexes in the Ministry of the Interior, Athens Greece (www.isotita.gr); the American College of Greece, Ayia Paraskevi, Athens, Greece (www.acg.edu/undergraduate/library).
